

## Roydon Primary's Weekly Heads-Up



## Friday 9th June

12 <sup>th</sup> June Year 1 phonic screening this week	13 <sup>th</sup> June pm Enterprise Afternoon	14 <sup>th</sup> June	15 <sup>th</sup> June am safeguarding training for some staff 3.30pm FoRPS meeting	16 <sup>th</sup> June School of Sanctuary Day of Welcome Miss Birkinshaw – The Write Stuff training 6.00-9.00pm FoRPS Family BBQ
19 <sup>th</sup> June am Miss Vale & Mrs S. – KS1 writing moderation	20 <sup>th</sup> June am safeguarding training for some staff	21st June 9.30am new Reception children visiting	<b>22<sup>nd</sup> June</b> am infant sports day	23 <sup>rd</sup> June am junior sports day
3.30-5.30pm parent consultation meetings		3.30-5.30pm parent consultation meetings		

We are sorry to say goodbye to Chris Whatling as one of our governors. He has been a great support to us for the last 18 months and we appreciate all his advice and ideas.

We now welcome Andrew Howard, who was one vote short of being elected in the last parent governor ballot.

Please note that Shuffle Up, when children spend the morning in their new class for September, will be on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> July. Year 6 will still visit DHS on Friday 30<sup>th</sup>, and will spend the morning of the 3<sup>rd</sup> in school as usual.

There are great plans in place for the School of Sanctuary Day of Welcome on Friday 16<sup>th</sup>. Children are asked to choose a country and come to school in the colours of its flag. Please make sure they know which country they are representing – this is not just a non-uniform day!

Please remember that sports day will be in the morning on two different days – Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> for infants & Friday 23<sup>rd</sup> for juniors. Parents & friends are welcome to join us from about 9.15am. Bring a blanket or deck chair!

The 100% attendance prize draw winner this week is ...

Angela
in Hedgehogs!!
Enjoy spending your £10
Amazon voucher!

Don't forget to buy your tickets for the FoRPS Family BBQ on Friday 16th June. Tickets are available from the office — either pop in or send money to your child's class teacher. Bar, disco, games, bouncy castles ... and BBQ (obviously!!).

So now some of the parents who don't/won't park safely to protect our children have decided to sacrifice their children's learning and turn up late so as to use the car park/car park entrance to drop off in the mornings.

We despair.

Now the better weather is around the corner (at last!), please make sure your child has a NAMED sunhat in school. Sun cream should be applied before school – please do not send it into school as a little cream can go a very long way!

Because all the staff are involved in taking the children to the Norfolk show, we will not need any parent volunteers to join us on Thursday 29th June. Many thanks for the offers of help, though.